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Tuesday 20th December


For Immediate Release


Labour succeeds in restoring worker friendly time of City Council meetings.





Labour’s City Councillors’ achieved major restoration of local democracy at Mondays City Council meeting. The Labour party had raised serious concerns since the City Council meetings were moved from a start time of 7 pm to 5 pm. This start time had lead to the exclusion of many workers who were still at work when the meetings started.  The change caused more concern when it became clear that it was effectively excluding Labour Councillor and Deputy Mayor Collette Connolly. After several attempts to raise the matter for debate and to have the times of the meetings changes to facilitate the attendance of the public and all City Councillors a decision was taken last night to start the meetings at 6.30 pm.   





Labour Party Spokesperson said: “This is a great achievement by Labour, we have fought very hard to ensure the decision making at the council meetings are as transparent and accessible as possible. By lobbying to change the times for the Council meetings to 6.30 pm we are securing the right to attend these meetings for majority of people in Galway and indeed for all the elected representatives. This kind of participation is what our democracy is built on and we are delighted with the successful outcome.”





John Friend-Pereira PRO said: “The early start of Council meetings was a major issue for Labour as we felt it was discriminating against workers, parents and young people. We are delighted that the majority of Councillors have now accepted that having meetings later is far more practical for guaranteeing full participation and openness. We are of course disappointed that Fine Gael were not fully behind us from the start especially as the difficulty in having the meetings at an earlier time was made very clear to them. We do however look forward to working with them and all the other groups on the Council in securing the interests of Galway City and people in the future. ”
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